
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

June 4, 2020 
 
Dan Tingen 
Tingen Construction Company, Inc. 
8411-121 Garvey Dr. 
Raleigh, NC 27616 
 
RE: 2018 NC Residential Code, Sections M1501.1 and M1506.3 

Exhaust Vent Termination Adjacent to Soffit Attic Vents 

Mr. Tingen: 

This letter is in response to your request for formal interpretation dated May 29, 2020 that was received 
at NC DOI by email on that date.  Your question in my words is: 

Are vented attic soffit openings considered “inoperable openings” as that term relates to NC 
Residential Code (NCRC), Sections M1501.1 and M1506.3 for mechanical exhaust systems? 

Remarks: 

All code section references are from the 2018 NCRC unless noted otherwise in this letter. 

Code Analysis: 

According to the International Code Council (ICC) 2015 International Mechanical Code (IMC), Section 
501.3.1. item #3, which is equivalent to M1506.3, the requirement is addressing “Environmental air” 
as the term is defined in the NC Residential Code.  According to the definition “environmental air” 
includes bathroom, kitchen hood, and clothes dryer exhaust.  The intent of the requirement in 
M1506.3 then appears to be addressing air exhausted from within the dwelling and restricting the 
re-entry of such air into the occupiable spaces of the dwelling.  Openings in attic vents are not 
openings into occupiable space.  Once the exhausted air of a bathroom or kitchen hood is 
discharged to the exterior of a dwelling the code no longer considers it a hazard to the occupants of 
that dwelling.  The intent of M1506.3 is to address windows, doors and mechanical system air 
intakes. 

Conclusion: 

Contrary to my previous conclusion in the attached email (see Attachment A), the exhaust vents 
addressed in M1506.3 are not required to be located 3’ away from soffit attic vents of the same 
dwelling from which the exhaust vents originate.  Soffit attic vent openings are not considered 
“inoperable openings” as that term relates to M1501.1 because they do not open into the 
occupiable space of the dwelling. 

 



 

 

As a matter of reference, a copy of your letter of request for formal interpretation and attachments 
(Attachment A below) are included with this letter. 

Please call if you have comments or questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Carl Martin, RA 
Chief Code Consultant 
 
cc: File 

Robbie Davis, Chairman – BCC 
Keith Rogers, Chairman Mechanical Code Standing Committee – BCC 
David Smith, Chairman Residential Code Standing Committee – BCC 
Cliff Isaac, Deputy Commissioner – NC DOI 
David Rittlinger, Chief Fire Code Consultant – NCDOI 
 

  



 

 

ATTACHEMNT A 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


